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Nl!:W fACUL TY MEMBERS 

Cleveland McDonald 
from 

Pittsburgh, Penn. 
teaching 

Social Studies. 

Sherwin Bowser 
from 

Wantagh, N. Y. 
teaching 

Physical Education 

Glenn H. Wittig 
from 

Delevan, N. Y. 
teaching 

English 

Dale S. Thomson 
from 

North Miami, Fla. 
teaching 

Biological Science 

REV. I:. A. LOCKERBIE JOINS CEDARViU.E COLI.EGE STAFF 

On October 1st, Rev. E. A. Lockerbie, 
pastor of the First Baptist Church of 
Buffalo, New York, will become the 
field representative of the college. He 
will be conducting Bible conferences and 
evangelistic campaigns in the churches, 
presenting the objectives and future plans 
of the college and counseling young 
people and their parents regarding the 
possibilities of a Christian education at 
Cedarville. 

Pastor Lockerbie served as a home 
missionary in northern Canada from 19 3 5 
through 193 7 and was ordained to the 
Gospel ministry in May of 19 38. He has 
held pastorates in Ontario, Michigan, and 
New York. 

His ministry has been particularly 
blessed among young people. There are 
many on the mission field or in pastorates 

because of his faithful ministry. The 
churches which he has served have shown 
a definite increase in missionary interest. 
One congregation increased its missionary 
giving from $3,000 to $16,000 annually 
over a five-year period of his ministry. 
Another church which he served raised 
its missionary giving from $5,000 to 
$12,000 in annual gifts to missions. 

Brother Lockerbie spent several years 
in deputation work for the Leprosy 
Mission. In this responsibility he planned, 
organized, and conducted week-long mis­
sionary conferences. 

He also taught church history and 
missions in the Buffalo Bible Institute 
while he was serving as the pastor of the 
First Baptist Church. 

Mr. Lockerbie has already scheduled a 
number of meetings in the churches. 
Our readers are urged to pray for him 



and are invited to attend the meetings 
whenever it is possible for them to do so. 
Pastors interested in Rev. Lockerbie's 
ministry should write to him at Cedarville 

College, Cedarville, Ohio. For the next 
two months his itinerary is as follows: 

October 6-13 First Baptist Church, 
Galeton, Pennsylvania. 

October 20-November 3 First Baptist 
Church, Bay City, Michigan. 

November l 0-1 7 Alaska Baptist Church, 
Alto, Michigan. 
November IS-December l Baptist Church, 
Castle Creek, New York. 

December 4-15 Baptist Church, Elton, 
New York. 

FINISHING AND FURNISHING 
THE NEW DORM 

In the last bulletin we presented a plan 
for the building and furnishing of our 
new dormitory. We are very thankful 
for the response which has been shown 
already by churches and individuals. 

We pointed out that churches, Bible 
classes, missionary societies, young peoples 
groups, and individuals could be of vital 
help to the college in making this new 
building available to our students. 

As you can see from the pictures in 

this issue of the BULLETIN, we are 
making progress toward the completion of 
this building. It will cost approximately 
$800 a room to build this structure. Per­
haps you or your church will accept the 
challenge to help Cedarville College pay 
for this building. 

We have been able to furnish these 

BEFORE 

rooms at a better price than that an­
nounced in the previous BULLETIN. 
The furniture has been ordered, and now 
we are assured of the exact cost. For your 
information, we list furniture which must 
be provided for each of the 31 rooms in 
the dorm: 
2 chest desks 
l bunk bed 
2 mattresses 
2 bed springs 
2 desk chairs 
l lounge chair 

drapes 
mirror 

TOTAL 

$120.00 
38.90 
43.00 
40.00 
22.50 
33.50 
15.00 
10.00 

$322.90 



Remember, it is not necessary for you 
or your church to raise all this money 
at one time. We would like to clear the 
indebtedness in a period of two years, 
and we count on you to help in this 
project .. 

The college will provide a plaque for 
the door of each room indicating whether 
the room is a gift or memorial and indi­
cating the name of the individual or 
group giving the money to build the room 
or furnish it. 

Our ENDOWMENT FUND is grow­

ing. Your contributions will help us 

reach our goal of $500,000. 

THE PRESIDENT'S ITINERARY 
September 15 - First Baptist Church, 

Galion, Ohio. 
September 22-29 - Round-Robin Mis­

sionary Conference, Oxford, Mich. area. 
October 6-13 - Round-Robin Mission­

ary Conference, Indianapolis, Ind. area. 
October 14-1 7 - Ohio Association of 

Regular Baptist Churches, Elyria, Ohio. 
October 20 Emmanuel Baptist 

Church, Toledo, Ohio. 
October 27 - Calvary Baptist Church, 

Highland, Indiana. 
October 28 - Calumet Association of 

Regular Baptist Churches, Indiana. 
November 3-10 Calvary Baptist 

Church, Sandusky, Ohio. 
November 20-24 - Berean Baptist 

Church, Bunker Hill, Ill. 

"CEDAR.VII.I.IE COi.i.EGE CONSTRUCTION COMPANY" 

Soon after classes were dismissed last 
June, foundations were laid for the new 
dormitory. When this work was done, 
two buildings were moved some 12 to 15 
miles from Wright Patterson Air Base to 
our campus. These government housing 
units served as a "shell" for our new 
building. We have heard that some folks 
who saw the beginning of this project 
were disappointed at what they observed. 
Things are different now since they see 
the transformation being wrought on 
these buildings. 

If this project had been let out to a 
contractor the new dormitory would have 
cost much more than the estimated 

$25,000 which we have planned to put 
into it. All the credit for the building 
of this fine dormitory should go to the 
crew of men whose pictures appear above 
the "Cedarville College Construction 
Company." All but four of these men are 
or have been students in the college. 

First row from left to right: Allen 
Adler, Hublall Sookram, Richard Cooper. 

Second row from left to right: Cliff 
Miller, Harold Pyle, Randall Yeager, 
Marshall Watson. 

Third row left to right: Allen Oaks, 
Cliff Boessel, John Entner, and G. G. 
Marshall. 



IU:V. A. DON.AW MOFFAT THE PRESIDENT'S lEHH 
CONDUCTS IF.Al.I. IEVANGEUSTIC 
SERVICES 

At the beginning of each fall semester 
we plan a special series of services with 
an evangelistic emphasis. This year our 
speaker will be Rev. A. Donald Moffat, 

Counselor of Students from Shelton 
College. 

Over the years Brother Moffat has 
been used of the Lord on the mission 
field in Brazil, South America. He has 
held pastorates in the states and for 
some time was connected with the As, 
sociation of Baptists For World Evange­
lism as a deputation secretary. He has 
been with Shelton College for the past 
two years. 

There will he two services each day 
in Milner Chapel, September 23-27. The 
morning service will be at 9: 30, and the 
evening one-hour meeting from 7: 00 to 
8:00 P.M. The public is invited to both 
the morning and evening meetings. 

You can pay for a room in the new 
dorm by sending your check for $800. 
You can furnish a room for $322.90. 

Dear Friends: 
College classes for the fall semester 

began Wednesday, September 11, at 
8 a.m. This year we have 120 students 
enrolled. These young people come to 
us from twelve states and two foreign 
countries. The new students will find 
college work quite different from high 
school, and I am sure that they will 
appreciate your prayers as they begin 
training away from home. 

This year, for the first time since we 
took over the operation of the college, 
a "homecoming" program has been ar­
ranged. The students will prepare a 
float for the annual Cedarville parade on 
Friday, October 25. On Saturday after­
noon, the 26th, a football game will be 
played with a team from another school. 
The English department of the college 
i~ preparing a three-act play for Saturday 
night. On Sunday morning, a visiting 
speaker from the alumni will be preaching 
in Grace Baptist Church. We welcome all 
our friends to Cedarville College for this 
special occasion. 

We are grateful to God for the way 
He has met our spiritual and financial 
needs during the past months. This year 
will be one of real testing because of 
the increase in faculty salaries, which will 
total $52,000 for the year. It has been 
necessary for us to add faculty members 
in order to offer the courses which our 
young people demand and need. 

Time after time we have been led to 
II Corinthians 9:8 for encouragement in 
the work at Cedarville. "God is able to 
make all grace abound toward you; that 
ye, always having all sufficiency in all 
things, may abound to every good work." 
With that promise to rest upon, what 
more could we ask? 

Sincerely in Christ, 
James T. Jeremiah 

Cedarville College HOMECOMING, 
October 25-27. Alumni and friends plan 
now to attend. 
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